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Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday, 23rd March 2015 in Market House, Blacklion, Co. Cavan.
Presiding:-
Councillor Sean Smith, Cathaoirleach 

Present:-
Councillors Madeleine Argue, Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley, Eugene Greenan, Peter McVitty

In attendance:     John Brannigan, A/Director of Service

Derry Scanlan, SEE 

Also in attendance:  
Josephine McNiff, Cavan County Council, 
Sean McMahon, Anglo Celt,

Tessa Fleming, Northern Sound.

Cllr Sean Smith started off welcoming everyone.
(i) Matters arising from previous meeting

There were no mattes arising.

(ii) To note progress report on Roadwork’s Programme 

Note Progress on Roadworks.

Derry said once the County Council has approved the Roadworks Scheme a programme of work will be devised. John Brannigan added that the Roadworks Scheme needs to be formally proposed and adopted at Municipal District level.
Cllr Argue asked John Brannigan if he would outline roads allocation.  He said they were outlined in attached document each Councillor had received. Derry went through Roadworks Scheme.

Cllr Greenan questioned the allocation of €339,500 to “Car Parking”.  He stated you would need €1,600 every day to break even.
John Brannigan gave the breakdown:

Multi-storey Car Park rent
€100,000

Maintenance of street meters
€40,000

Loan Charges


€199,000

Cllr Smith asked for a formal proposal to adopt roadworks.

John Paul Feeley proposed, Peter McVitty seconded it.

Members Items.

1. Safety Measures on the Bridge in the Con Smith Park, Cavan.

Cllr Argue stated this was highlighted in the Anglo Celt after a young boy fell into the river, and David Gililand, Cavan County Council staff rescued him.  She complimented David on this. She said it was very dangerous, and when there was a lot or rain it was akin to river rather than a stream.  It is completely covered from the small bridge down to the bus station.

Derry stated that a decision to fence off river banks, lakes, piers, jetties etc is a difficult one.  He said he would look at it.  He referred to the policy of Waterways Ireland of not to fence off these areas.

Cllr Argue requested that a grid be placed there. John Brannigan stated that a grid can impede the flow of water and cause flooding.

Cllr Greenan agreed with Cllr Argue about the grid.  He said more signage was needed and parents have to play a role as well.  He proposed to send letter to David Gililand. Cllr Argue supported this.

Derry will provide a proposal for next meeting.

2. Signs with contact details for Irish Water.

Cllr Argue asked if there could be a public notice put up with the phone number for Irish Water, as people still think its Cavan County Council that deals with the water. She suggested a notice be put up in Doctors, Libraries and local church notices.
Cllr Smith said it should be put into the Anglo Celt on the County Council page.

John Brannigan stated that it was up to Irish Water to have system in place.

Cllr Smith said that Irish Water have been invited to a meeting of Cavan County Council. John Brannigan stated Irish Water have indicated they wouldn’t attend a meeting but would meet Councillors individually.  

Cllr Brady said it can take a while to get dealing with an issue, as you have to log a call with Irish Water, they ring Cavan County Council and Cavan County Council rings the caretaker.  There is a delay in getting problem to the caretaker.  Irish Water is working on this.

Cllr Smith stated that we need them to co-operate and work together.

Cllr Brady complimented the staff of Cavan County Council on their work on behalf of Irish Water.

3. Traffic calming measures in housing estates.

Cllr Greenan said Minister Donohoe came out with new plans last week and it will mean a lot for housing estates and he was delighted with that.  He would welcome 20km signs in housing estates and the disappearance of 80km signs.  He asked where the funding was coming from to erect these signs.  
He said we need to take audit of housing estates to see where we should seek money for and Local Authorities should push for funding for these estates.

Cllr Brady agreed with Cllr Greenan. He said signs don’t work but ramps would.  But that any measures to slow down traffic are welcome.

Cllr Feeley agreed with proposals from government last week. He said we need to know how is this going to be done. Who is funding and what process will be in place selecting roads/estates.  It could be end of year before legislation.
Cllr McVitty supported the motion but would ask the question who paid for the last signs.

Cllr Argue supported the motion and said ramps are very effective.

Cllr Smith also supported the motion.  He said options are limited to Local Authority. Cllr Smith said he don’t think new measures will do anything, except we police the roads.
Cllr McVitty asked if speed camera vans can be set up in estates.  
John Brannigan stated that Cavan County Council does not have funding for signs. He also added that the Local Authority cannot enforce the law. Speed camera vans target accident locations and doubted that they would be deployed in housing schemes.
4. Social Housing

Cllr Greenan queried the turnaround time for re-letting Council Houses.  He said 10% of all social houses are currently vacant. He complimented staff in housing and asked that the Housing section give the Councillors an up to date list of vacant houses and proposed occupancies on a monthly basis.
Cllr McVitty agreed with Cllr Greenan.  He stated that people are always looking for housing and proposed that if the tenant refuses too often they should be taken off the list.  He also agreed that Councillors should get an up to date list from the Housing Section every month.
Cllr Argue supported the motion and stated that there will be more people looking for Council housing because they were losing their homes. She also said there were some very bad tenants that were leaving Council houses in a bad condition.  She wants to see houses being allocated faster and for Councillors to be notified when houses are allocated.
Cllr Smith also agreed that Councillors should be notified.

Cllr Feeley agreed with Cllr McVitty.  He stated that its taking longer to get things sorted and that there is an issue with so many houses vacant.

Cllr Smith said they should be informed of each allocation and know how many are looking for houses.
Cllr McVitty stated that there are houses in Cavan closed a number of years and there’s a lot of rubbish around them. He added that there was a rat infestation problem in these cases.
Cllr Smith stated that it’s important we investigate it and take action.

John Brannigan stated that the Council has prosecuted people for rubbish but not Council tenants.

Cllr Brady stated that it was a serious problem.  It’s taking too long from when a house becomes vacant to get somebody back into it, and that the Council is losing rent. He fully supported the motion.

John Brannigan stated that when a house is allocated it could remain vacant up to four months.

Cllr Feeley asked that they be informed on regular basis of houses allocated.

John Brannigan said he will discuss with Joe McLoughlin and that quarterly returns go back to the Department.

5. Protestant Graveyard at Tullacmongan, Cavan.

Cllr Argue stated this was an ongoing issue.  It’s a very big graveyard on the Dublin Road, with a small number of graves.  People are bringing in dogs and making a mess and gates are being left open. She asked if the Council were responsible for taking care of the graveyard.
John Brannigan stated that the Council did some fencing some years ago, but this was a ‘once off’.  He said we don’t have the resources or manpower to look after it.  He stated that the graveyard belongs to the Church of Ireland.  He said the graveyard budget only allows the Council to cut graveyards once a year. He said that the community should get involved and maybe council can assist them.
Cllr Smith said to go back to the church body and talk to them and asked if Council could give them any assistance.
Derry Scanlan said maybe Gateway scheme might help, he will meet with Church representatives if requested.
Cllr Feeley asked if there was any reply from HSE regarding the relocation of the chiropody clinic in Blacklion.  Derry informed him there was no reply as yet, but will follow it up.

Cllr Argue asked about the footpath at Loreto. She said the residents were not happy with answers they got.
Derry informed her he would track down new landowner but that the cost would be substantial.

Cllr Brady asked if Cavan County Council could fund CCTV in troublesome parts of the county.  He said there was another act of vandalism at O’Grady’s house in Ballyconnell, where telephone lines were interfered with and there was a serious disruption to business’s in the town.
Cllr McVitty supported what Cllr Brady said.

Cllr McVitty asked if there was any reply from the RSA regarding hedges.  Derry said no and Cllr McVitty asked to remind them again.

6. AOB

1. Cllr McVitty asked about the removal of paper bins in Belturbet.  Derry Scanlan informed him that the wrong material was being put into these bins and the policy is to remove bins when they are abused or vandalized.

2. Cllr McVitty proposed a civic reception for the MacRory winning St Patrick’s College Football team.

3. Cllr Smith stated that huge money was invested in St. Mogues Island but that the Jetty is very dangerous.  He asked if there could be some improvement work done on it and if Derry Scanlan would look at it.

4. Cllr Argue acknowledged Cavan Arts Centre who took over Cavan Town Hall.  She said it was a very courageous move and hoped it will be financially viable.

5. Cllr Argue also congratulated the small committee who organized the St Patrick’s Day parade in Cavan Town and that the town was spotless the next morning.

6. Cllr McVitty asked why meeting was changed to today and John Brannigan informed him it was because of the delay in the preparation of the Roads allocations.
7. Cllr Brady asked that a letter of good wishes be sent to John O’Grady on his appearance on the Voice.

8. Cllr Greenan said the Strypes were a great advert for Cavan Town and they will advertise Cavan.  And that they are playing in Slane this year.

Meeting closed at 16.05 pm

Next meeting will be held on Monday 27th April 2015 in the Council Chamber, Cavan.

Signed:

